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-From the Desk of Harriet Polansky:
Dear Residents,
I want to take this opportunity to thank you for all your help and support to make Stern Village a better place! As I start my 4th year, it’s been an honor and pleasure to work with those residents who have made a positive impact on our community and work together for the betterment of our community. 
As you know the THA Development Team, the THA Commissioners, Neil and I continue to work closely with the State for the redevelopment of Stern Village. This is an arduous process.
I need your help!

Please write a letter to me about the need for redevelopment and energy efficiencies. It would be great to have one from a family member or care giver as well. These letters will be given to CHFA & DOH. 

The letter can be emailed to me at harriet@sternvillage.com or hand written and dropped off at my office by March 11th. 
Letter to Harriet:
Harriet Polansky

Executive Director

Trumbull Housing Authority

200 Hedgehog Circle

Trumbull, CT  06611

Dear Mrs. Polansky,

It can say:

I am writing to express my support for the Rehabilitation & Revitalization of Stern Village.

I live at __________Hedgehog Circle.

OR: My wonderful (mother, father, sister, brother, in-laws, aunt, uncle, cousin, other relation) resides at ________Hedgehog Circle in a 1-bedroom (or if the case, an efficiency) apartment.

Letter needs to say something like:
Thank you for making some improvements to the apartments including implementing weatherization measures.  However, many more energy efficient measures are needed in order to decrease my high electric bills.  

We need heat pumps to keep it warm in the winter and cool in the summer. The pumps will lower my exorbitant heating bills and make it easier for me to breathe. 

The apartments also need to be revitalized, since they are over 40 years old and Stern Village has been deemed critical and at risk by the State.

Our roads and pathways need to be repaved and we need better drainage systems throughout Stern Village.
Please forward my letter of support to the decision makers at CHFA and DOH in hopes they will approve the redevelopment of Stern Village.

They can contact me at _________________if they have any questions.

Sincerely,

Please Sign and Print Your Name

With your help, we’ll work together to make Stern Village the best place to reside. 

My door is always open for you!
Sincerely,
Harriet Polansky
MARK YOUR CALENDAR! ATTENDANCE AT THE FOLLOWING MEETINGS IS A MUST!

HARRIET’S TUESDAY TEA: TUESDAY, MARCH 22 AT 10:00 AM.

STERN VILLAGE REDEVELOPMENT MEETING: TUESDAY, MARCH 22 AT 10:30 AM.

Bruce & Frank from Millennium our Redevelopment Consultants will provide updates to all the residents. ALL RESIDENTS NEED TO ATTEND THIS MEETING.

KIM FROM TOVAH: WEDNESDAY, MARCH 23 AT 10:00 AM.

Kim will continue to prepare residents for the upcoming residents’ association election.

THA MONTHLY BOARD MEETING: MONDAY, MARCH 28 AT 4:00 PM.
THINGS YOU SHOULD KNOW
Please prepare for your recertification:

RECERTIFICATION 2016 -

STARTING IN MARCH

The CT Housing Finance Authority requires that we review your income to re-determine your rent. You must be recertified in order to live at Stern Village. We will recertify every tenant this year starting in March. Letters will be provided to you with the date of recertification on it. 

In order to get recertified, you MUST bring the following: 

1.
You must bring verification of your income, a copy of your 2015 income tax return, a copy of your W-2 or 1099’s if you receive social security, or a pension, interest or dividends.  A copy of your income maintenance determination if you receive state assistance, your W-2’s or 1099’s if you work, etc.  

2.
Your 2015 OR 2016 Social Security (or SSI) determination letter.

3.
If you are receiving weekly or monthly support payments, from anyone this is also part of your income.

4.
Verification of all out of pocket medical and prescription expenses, including insurance costs (Supplemental Insurance) for 2015. You can ask for a computer-generated statement from your doctor and pharmacy of the charges that you had paid in the year 2015.  

NON-PERISHABLE FOOD PANTRY          Never go hungry! Come to the office and we can provide you with non-perishable food. Many residents have donated canned or boxed food.

NURSE’S WEEKLY HOURS

Community Room – 8:30 am -11:30 am (Monday)  

Congregate Building – 11:30 am - 3:00 pm (Monday)
REGISTER YOUR VEHICLE

Please make sure your vehicle registration is up to date. We cannot have unregistered vehicles taking up parking spaces. You will get towed!

FOOD & HOUSEHOLD ITEMS PICK-UP

Stern Village residents can schedule an appt. with Jennifer Gillis/ Trumbull Social Services at 203-452-5198 to pick up food & household items once a month. You must show proof of ID.
LOCKED OUT? 

HAVE A MAINTENANCE ISSUE?
After office hours or on the weekend, please call the Congregate at 203-459-1110 x 2 or just go over there. There is an attendant there 24/7 who can let you back into your apartment.

Reasons to call the Congregate:
-Locked out of your apartment M-F after 4:30 pm or on the weekends.

-Maintenance Emergency, M-F after 4:30 pm or on the weekends. Call 203-459-1110 x 2.
CARING COMMITTEE

If a resident is in the hospital or in a nursing home, please let us know by calling

203-261-5740. Maureen Hayter, Caring Committee Chairperson, will send a card.

BEAUTY SALON - Located in the Village
Sheila: 203-913-3798

Tuesdays & Wednesdays

11:00 am – 2:00 pm
Betty: 203-234-2354

10:00 am – 2:00 pm Fridays by appointment only

LOST AND FOUND
Is in the THA Office and the Congregate Office
LAUNDRY

Please make sure you have the right change.
The THA cannot always make change for you.
FREE BUS SERVICE

MONDAY:  Bridge House in Bridgeport 

Pick up at 9:00 am in the Community Room.

Return at 3:00 pm.

TUESDAY:  Hawley Lane Mall/Big Y in Trumbull/Stratford. Pick up at 1:00 pm at the Community Room & Congregate. 

Return at 3:00 pm.

WEDNESDAY: Senior Center Bus goes to Stop & Shop on Quality Street in Trumbull. Pick up at 9:00 am in the Community Room & Congregate. Return at 10:30 am *Must be a Senior Center Member*.

THURSDAY: Wal-Mart/Home Depot/Shop Rite in Stratford. Pick up at 12:00 pm at Community Room & Congregate. Return at 3:00 pm
FRIDAY: Trumbull Center/Trumbull Library/Stop & Shop. Pick up at 12:00 pm at Community Room & Congregate. Return at 3:00 pm.

SATURDAY: Trumbull Shopping Park in Trumbull and Price Rite in Bridgeport. Pick up at 11:00 am at Community Room & Congregate.

Return at 2:00 pm.

GBT ACCESS BUS – 

SCHEDULING RESERVATIONS

This service is for medical appointments only. To make a reservation, please call Heather at

203-261-5740/ # 1. Reservations can be made at least 5 days prior to the appointment. Please provide ALL the information: Name of Doctor or Medical Facility, complete address, a phone number, the appointment time, and a return time. Reservation forms are also kept in the Community Room for your convenience.

METRO TAXI VOUCHER PROGRAM/ FREEDOM FUND CARD

• Must be eligible and certified under the ADA for paratransit service.

• Unlike traditional paratransit, same day service is available 24/7/365 days a year.

• Trips must begin or end in Bridgeport, Stratford and/or Trumbull.

• Wheelchair accessible taxis available.

For more information or to find out if you are eligible for the discount contact:

Margaret Mixon for the Greater Bridgeport area at 203-365-8522 Ext. 263

or email her at mmixon@kennedyctr.org
Information and applications are also available in the Community Room.

WEEKLY ACTIVITIES IN THE COMMUNITY ROOM AND THE CONGREGATE BUILDING
Monday 
Bingo-1:30 pm in the Community Room.
Tuesday
-Pinochle-1:30 pm in the Community Room. 
-Rosary-1:30 pm in Congregate TV Room.

-Pokeno-2:00 pm in Congregate 2nd floor Crafts Room.
Wednesday 
Bingo-2:00 pm at the Congregate Building.

Thursday
 Knitting–10:00 am in the Community Room. 
-Pokeno-3:00 pm - 5:00 pm in the Community Room.
-Sing-A-Long at 2:00 pm in the Community Room on last Thursday of the month.
Friday 
Mass-1:30 pm Congregate Dining Room every 2nd Friday of the month.
Bingo–2:00 pm in the Congregate Building.
Movie Night- 6:00 pm in the Community Room every other Friday. 
Game Night- 6:00 pm in the Community Room every other Friday.
EVENTS AND ACTIVITIES
Thursday, March 3, 2016

In the Community Room

1:00 pm
Planting Pansies with the Long Hill Garden Club.

12 residents only! Sign up in the Community Room.

Monday, March 7, 2016

In the Congregate Crafts Room (2nd Floor)

10:30 am
Arts & Crafts with Alison! 

Friday, March 11, 2016

In the Congregate Dining Room

1:30 pm
Mass will be said by a priest from St. Theresa’s R.C. Church.

Wednesday, March 16, 2016

In the Community Room

10:00 am
Instructor Judy Nighland will host Laughter with Judy.

Thursday, March 17, 2016

In the Congregate Dining Room

2:00 pm
There will be Musical Entertainment by Tony Castle.

Thursday, March 17, 2016

In the Community Room

2:00 pm
Mental Health Support Group will be hosted by Paulette Mack and Victor Olsen.
Saturday, March 19, 2016
In the Congregate Dining Room

2:00 pm
St. Theresa’s Men’s Auxiliary will host Bingo.
Monday, March 21, 2016

In the Congregate Crafts Room (2nd Floor)

10:30 am
Arts & Crafts with Alison!

Monday, March 21, 2016
In the Community Room
10:30 am
Veteran’s Support Group.
TUESDAY, MARCH 22, 2016

IN THE COMMUNITY ROOM

10:00 am
HARRIET’S TUESDAY TEA FOR STERN VILLAGE RESIDENTS.

TUESDAY, MARCH 22, 2016

IN THE COMMUNITY ROOM
10:30 AM
FRANK STELLATO & BRUCE WHITAKER OF MILLENNIUM WILL UPDATE THE RESIDENTS ON THE NEW PLANS FOR THE REDEVELOPMENT.
WEDNESDAY, MARCH 23, 2016
IN THE COMMUNITY ROOM
10:00 AM

KIM FROM TOVAH WILL BE MEETING WITH THE RESIDENTS.

MONDAY, MARCH 28, 2016

IN THE COMMUNITY ROOM
4:00 pm
TRUMBULL HOUSING AUTHORITY WILL HAVE ITS MONTHLY BOARD MEETING.

Thursday, March 31, 2016

In the Congregate Dining Room

2:00 pm
There will be Musical Entertainment by Patsy Shore.

FRIENDS OF STERN VILLAGE

A special thank you to the following individuals for their generosity:

Thank you to Nicholas Vertucci for his thoughtful donations of baked goods and coffee cups for bingo and residents.
Thank you to our new tenant, Carla Rozarie, for her donation of the stereo and box of CD’s for everyone’s enjoyment.
Thank you to Bob Lewis and Ralph Claudio for delivering the February Newsletter.

Thank you to Michelle Molnar and Judy Restieri for their food donation.

Thank you to Edward Aldo and Joe Fiore for providing milk for the residents.
Thank you to the Nichols Garden Club for the lovely Valentine's bouquets for our seniors over 90 years old.
Thank you to Edward Aldo for making the coffee in the morning for the residents.

Thank you to Joyce Carney for her donation of colorful skeins of yarns.
Thank you to John Koch, John Vogele, Joe Fiore and June Leonard for their weekly help with the bread donations.
APPROPRIATE ATTIRE

All residents and their guests must wear appropriate attire at all times in the communal areas. An example would be no wearing pajamas in the Community Room.
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